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MOTTINGHAM RESIDENTS' ASSOCIATION

HELD AT ST ANDREW'S CHURCH HALL

THURSDAY 21ST OCTOBER 2021.
The Chairman opened the meeting at 7.30PM with a welcome to all.
APOLOGIES:  Sheila Blanks, James Martin, Graham Soars, Cllr Tester
The Chairman began by explaining that due to Covid restrictions the Association had been unable to hold the normal AGM, last April 2020 nor earlier this year. Quite a bit of activity had been on hold due to lockdown. This posed a conundrum as the constitution requires that an AGM is held every year and whilst legislation was put in place to allow companies and Charities to get around this requirement it was far from clear what the situation was regarding associations such as the MRA. As a precaution therefore the Committee asked that the Members approve and ratify the action taken by the Executive Committee to waive the Annual General Meetings for 2020 and 2021

The proposal that actions taken, due to the exigent circumstances surrounding the Covid pandemic, by the Executive Committee to cancel the Annual General Meetings for 2020 and 2021 be and is hereby approved and ratified.

Proposed by Carol Borhani and seconded by Ted Rowlands and carried unanimously.
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF THE AGM HELD ON 1ST MAY 2019

Proposed by Jane Cornish, seconded by Matt Hartley, it was unanimously resolved that,
The Minutes of the 87th Annual General Meeting held on 1st May 2019 be and are hereby approved as a true record.

THE CHAIRMAN'S REPORT 
The Chairman reported that despite the Covid Pandemic and restrictions on meetings, it had still been a busy time for the MRA, with most Executive meetings being held via Zoom and a wide number of local issues being discussed and monitored.

Concerns remain about the volume and speed of traffic using West Hallowes. Our Greenwich Councillors continue to look into this in order to try and find a better solution.
The MRA continued to monitor planning applications in both Boroughs and where it was felt that applications were detrimental to the area, or inappropriate, representations were made to the Borough planning departments. Thanks were extended to Liz Keable for continuing to do this throughout 2020 for Bromley applications, to Bob Blanks for his work in monitoring Greenwich applications and to all the Councillors who support MRA representations.

The MRA was able to continue to brighten up the village throughout the Christmas season. Thanks were extended to Bob Blanks and his Festive Lights Committee for their ongoing work. Residents were asked to make a contribution, if they were able. There had been a kind offer from Eltham College to make use of the College tree in the village once term ends and the MRA was looking at how best to do this. 
It was reported that, hopefully, next year, in addition to the plant holders on some lamp posts, there will be some attractive wooden pavement planters in the village. Bromley and Greenwich Councillors were working together to provide these and the MRA will part fund the planting and maintenance of them along with other sponsors.

The annual Remembrance service had to be curtailed in 2020 but would take place this year in the normal way on Sunday 14th November at 11am. 
It was noted that Eltham College continues to please and displease the community in equal measures. Changes to the availability of the Eric Liddle Centre had caused some consternation, particularly with swimmers. Of the two proposed new Gate Houses, the one at the main entrance is yet to be built though the rear entrance by the gallery is nearing completion. Traffic and parking in Mottingham Lane around school start and end times continues to be a problem with parents continuing to park on zigzag lines and pavements and attempting ten point turns in the Lane. In fairness the College has repeatedly tried to dissuade parents from using the lane but there is little else they can do on what is a public highway. The double yellow lines in Grove Park Road opposite the College entrance are welcome and seem to be having a beneficial effect. The MRA is grateful for the continued input to the Executive from the College, currently via Mr James Martin.

Most residents will be aware that Dorset Road School was closed by the Spring Partnership Trust with many pupils transferring to schools other than Castlecombe – which is now being renamed Elmstead Woods School. News is awaited of LBB’s plans for the disposal of the site and its future development.

The long running saga of the Porcupine continues. Earlier this year LBB Councillors refused Lidl’s application for the second time. Lidl have again appealed to the National Inspectorate and news of the Inspector’s decision is awaited. The Association will continue to fight for what it believes is the best solution for the community.

The Chairman concluded his report with his thanks to:

All members of the Executive for their continued work and support, especially via our Zoom meetings, and in particular to Bob Blanks our Secretary who had worked tirelessly to ensure the smooth running of the MRA and to Richard for continued production of the Newsletters and Notices.

Our Councillors for all they do.

Eltham College for providing the technical support for production of newsletters and notices.
Ray Andrew for the PA system this evening.

And finally a farewell (though hopefully not entirely from the area) and sincere thanks to Mr & Mrs Patel who had deservedly retired from Jarman & Dixon after 35 years of serving the community. Flowers and a gift had been sent to them on behalf of the MRA.
THE MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY'S REPORT was presented by Richard Mainwaring-Burton. 

The membership secretary reported that of 1,765 residences covered 817 are members of the MRA. There is a desperate need for more Road Representatives. At least 8 are needed to share the load. Richard explained that the duties are fairly light, involving the delivery of letters twice a year and the annual collection of subscriptions. Interested volunteers were asked to contact Richard directly. 
THE Treasurer's Report      
Laurie Bell advised that the accounts for the years 2019/2020 and 2020/2021 ending on 31st March had been produced and audited and were available to residents to peruse at the meeting. 

In 2019/20 income was down by £100 but expenditure was also down by £168, leaving a surplus of £733. 
In 2020/21, given the issues surrounding COVID, the collection of subscriptions was suspended. Hence income reduced but expenditure was also reduced because there had been no live meetings. This resulted in an overall deficit or £819.
The Association continues to look at alternative methods for the payment of subscriptions, including by bank transfer.

Thanks were expressed to Mr Hawes for his timely work on the audit enabling the accounts to be available for the meeting
The Treasurer recommended that the MRA continues to contribute £500 to the Festive Lights, if so requested by the Festive Lights Committee.
The Treasurer drew residents’ attention to the fact that without an AGM, subscriptions could not be set for 2020 or 2021.

The Executive Committee’s recommendation is that

The subscriptions for 2021 be raised to £3.00 and that collections and membership renewals be extended accordingly and that the ‘Grace period’ referred to in clause 6 of the Rules be extended from 30th September to 31st December 2021 to allow time for collection.

Proposed by Beverley Howard and seconded by Margaret Batley and carried unanimously.
There being no questions:
Sally Bettesworth proposed, seconded by Ted Rowlands that
The audited accounts for the Financial Years ended 31st March 2020 and 31st March 2021 be and are hereby received and adopted. Carried unanimously.
ELECTION OF OFFICERS AND EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
The current members of the Committee had agreed to continue to serve if required. However there had been a few changes over the past 18 months or so. In particular past chairman Liz Keable had decided to take a well-earned rest and had resigned from the Committee. The Chairman took the opportunity to register our thanks for her long and dedicated service.  Eltham College’s Edmund Cavendish was replaced by James Martin and Carol Borhani was welcomed to the Committee.
The current Committee therefore comprises:
Laurie Bell, Sally Bettesworth, Robert Blanks, Carol Borhani, Astrid Chklar, Jane Cornish, Gail Hodges, Bob Lawrie, Richard Mainwaring-Burton, James Martin, Lesley Robins and Graham Soars.
The proposal that:

Laurie Bell, Sally Bettesworth, Robert Blanks, Carol Borhani, Astrid Chklar, 

Jane Cornish, Gail Hodges, Bob Lawrie, Richard Mainwaring -Burton, James Martin, Lesley Robins and Graham Soars be and are hereby elected to continue to serve on the Executive Committee for the current year,
Was proposed by Brenda Mainwaring-Burton and seconded by Ray Andrew and was carried unanimously
The Chairman reported that after several years ‘in charge’ he had decided to stand down as Chairman at the conclusion of this meeting.  It was noted that Executive Committee members would make an interim appointment to the post at the next meeting with a formal election to be made at the AGM next April.

DEPUTY CHAIRMAN

Richard Mainwaring-Burton as the current Deputy Chairman was happy to continue in this role.
Proposed by Carol Borhani and seconded by Beverley Howard, Richard Mainwaring-Burton was duly re-elected as Deputy Chairman.
SECRETARY


The Chairman noted that that Bob Blanks had been trying to escape this role for some years and he was pleased to advise that, after shadowing Bob for the last couple of months, Lesley Robins had agreed to take on the role.
Proposed by Ian Welch and seconded by Val Cheeseman, Lesley Robins was duly elected as Honorary Secretary





At this point, the Deputy Chairman took the chair for the following item:

HONORARY TREASURER


The Deputy Chairman reported that the role of Honorary Treasurer was a position that Laurie Bell had held for the last few years and thankfully he had agreed to stand for re-election.
Proposed by Sally Bettesworth and seconded by Astrid Chklar, Laurie Bell was duly re-elected as Honorary Treasurer.

The gavel was then passed back to the Chairman for the remainder of the meeting.
MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY 

The Chairman reported that Richard Mainwaring-Burton had been Membership Secretary for the last couple of years and had agreed to stand for re-election.
Proposed by Beverley Howard and seconded by Bob Lawrie, Richard Mainwaring-Burton was duly re-elected as Membership Secretary.
AUDITOR


Bernie Hawes had kindly audited the MRA’s accounts for a number of years now and the Executive Committee was happy to recommend that he continue to do so.
Proposed by Laurie Bell and seconded by Astrid Chklar, Bernie Hawes was dully re-appointed as auditor.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

There followed brief presentations from Cllrs Hartley and Cartwright.

Cllr Hartley began by expressing his thanks to the MRA from the Greenwich Cllr team.

He then summarised the following points:

1. A traffic impact survey is being undertaken by councillors to take to the Council. In areas such as West Hallowes the 20mph limit has proved ineffective. The speed, volume and nature of traffic is intolerable and an ongoing issue. Cllr Hartley thanked all those, (about 27%) who had responded to the survey so far, Residents will be kept updated.
2. The planning application for an 18 metre high telephone mast on the corner of Porcupine Close had been rejected. There was a new proposal for a mast in the grounds of the Coldharbour Sports Centre.
3. Mottingham is now ‘on the map.’ Supported by 300 residents, we now have the Mottingham, New Eltham and Coldharbour Ward.

4. Surgeries had recommenced and take place the third Saturday in every month, 10.00am to 11.00am in the library.

Cllr Cartwright expressed his thanks to his Greenwich colleagues and noted the effectiveness of them working closely together.

He then summarised the following points:

1. Bromley engineers are looking at a proposal to realign parking on the Parade, with a view to improving it.

2. Although rates are low overall, with some ‘hot spots’, crime is taken very seriously. Anti-social behaviour and speeding seem to be on the increase and this needs to be addressed.

3. A spirited defence against the second LIDL appeal is being mounted. The main area of concern is road safety at and near the roundabout. There have been over 54 accidents there in the last five years.
4. Of increasing concern are Permitted Development Rights, whereby small houses are turned into multi-occupancy accommodation. The Council is seeking to ‘plug’ this loophole.
5. The MRA will be consulted about the future of the Dorset Road school site.

6. Cllr Cartwright had tried to persuade the head teacher of Eltham College to change his mind about the use of the swimming pool, but safeguarding remains the overriding issue.

Responding to a question from the floor, Cllr Cartwright noted the need to be very vigilant regarding the impact of the extension of the ULEZ. It will be helpful to be given information and feedback on any emerging issues, parking for example. Bromley Council is also opposed to and have no plans to implement LTNs, (Low Traffic Neighbourhoods) that were currently causing problems around the South Circular.
Gail Hodges, Executive Committee member, reported on her efforts to get a defibrillator installed at the BP garage. This has been agreed in principle and we are awaiting confirmation from BP that they will host it. Approximate cost is £1,000 and the British Heart Foundation would provide training in its use. The MRA is likely to provide some funding. Those present endorsed the idea. It was also noted that the Mottingham Lane Nursery were currently raising funds for a defibrillator on their site which would be available for community use.
Sally Bettesworth, Executive Committee member, alerted residents to proposals to reduce 68 London Ambulance Service stations to 18 hubs. This could possibly have serious implications.

There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9.00pm
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